MINUTES OF OCTOBER 8, 2002 TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Russell, Colvin, Keelan, Gaskell, Thompson.

Absent:  Stillings, Altonen

Others:  Eckenberg, Sullivan

Audience:  Zero

1. Chairman Russell called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.

2. MINUTES:  The minutes of September 10, 2002 were reviewed with one correction made.  Change present to read “Thompson” and absent to read “Keelan, Colvin and Altonen”.  Motion made by Keelan and seconded to approve minutes as corrected.  Motion passed 5-0.

3. COMMUNICATIONS:  Two new Journals were received for Commission examination.  The MTA meeting will be held in Detroit, MI from January 28-31, 2003.  The closest Training Seminar will be held in Lansing for any interested parties.  There is a regularly scheduled Farmland meeting to be held October 9, 2002 in Milton Township.

4. PUBLIC COMMENTS:  No comments.
5. ZONING ORDINANCE DISCUSSION:  Topics still under review by Planner Sullivan include definitions of “hangars” and “placards or nameplates” needed for public hearing.  Other topics to address include vineyards and farm markets, adjacent nonconforming lots of same owner, waving certain permits of freestanding structures, sign language, cluster developments and strip commercial developments.  The commission discussed allowing residential living spaces on commercial zoned property, which is not currently allowed.  The next topic that needs to be addressed pertains to sexual-oriented businesses.  It can be controlled by zoning ordinance but it can’t be totally eliminated or precluded from the township.  It was suggested that Mr. Sullivan begin drawing up language to address this issue.  Other topics mentioned at this meeting included wireless technology and the use of towers.  Does current language accommodate the new technology?  Also mentioned was the need to look at language regarding timber reserve and the harvesting of timber?  Does the board need a definition of “clear cutting” or “approved conservation practices” for zoning purposes?  It was suggested by Mr. Sullivan that specific language be researched and added to the ordinance.  He will research various definitions and bring them to the board for their decision.  Planner Sullivan was requested to create language to restrict or regulate the size and number of residential lots that can be sub-divided from an agricultural parcel.  Mr. Sullivan also recommends that before the addressing the issue of commercial strip development and expanding the area covered by village zoning, language should be in place that addresses access roads and landscaping.  There is also, currently, no language in zoning ordinance regarding private road development.  There can be some safety issues in regard to access by fire trucks, etc.  Some other townships have language that addresses this issue.  Could Planner Sullivan look into their ordinances?   Another topic for the board’s consideration:  wind turbine generators.  These are 300 to 400 foot tall structures used to generate electricity.  They are used in other parts of the world and have been suggested along lakes Superior and Michigan.  Also discussed were the parking spaces required for Sonny’s proposed renovation.
6. Maps.  Postponed until further information has been received from Planner Sullivan.
7. Concerns.  We have a lot on our agenda.  When will we be doing all of this?  Does Mr. Sullivan need assistance in researching all of the issues?  Not at this time.  He will have material prepared to present at next meeting. Introduction of new recording secretary, Kathy Windiate.
8. Adjourned meeting at 8:45 PM 
These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular Commission meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

